
 

 

 

CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

October 5, 2021 

Diocese of Harrisburg Conference Center 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Roseann Guerrini, Lay Director; Chairpersons in 
attendance: Roberta Davis, Richard Druffner, Dave Marrazzo, Ann Marie Segilia, Tina 
Stryker, Wendy Vogt. Other Committee Members in attendance:  Terri DiBacco, Harris 
Kalemtis. Guests in attendance:  Dwight Ashby, Clem Ciccarelli, Garrison Price. 

• NOT IN ATTENDANCE:   Father William Weary 

• Opening prayer  

• LAY DIRECTOR  
o Roseann Guerrini opened meeting. 
o Minutes for the September, 2021 meeting were accepted as submitted. Tina Stryker, 

offered the motion and was seconded by Dave Marrazzo 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o The September, 2021, beginning checkbook balance was $1,220.30 and ending 

balance $2,257.43. Our Movement had received some donations during the month 
of September. The September, 2021 budget was approved as submitted. A motion 
was offered by Dave Marrazzo and seconded by Ann Marie Segilia. 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Nothing New to report 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE: 
o Christian Retreat Center Men’s 104th Winter Dates:  January 20 – 23, 2022. Current 

team roster is 30.  

▪ The actual cost at CRC is $275-280. We are asking for a donation of $235. 
There will be a deficit for each team member and candidate.  

▪ No Covid restrictions currently at CRC 
o Women’s 100th winter weekend:  March 3 – 6, 2022 at Mariawald Retreat Center. 

▪ There are covid restrictions at Mariawald Retreat Center. Attendees must be 
vaccinated because of the Retired Sisters residing at this Retreat Center. 

o The revised 3-Day weekend manual has been agreed to by the secretariat. A motion 
to accept was offered by Dave Marrazzo and seconded by Richard Druffner. 

o The Men’s 104th Team was approved with a motion offered by Ann Marie Segilia 
and seconded by Dave Marrazzo. 

• POST CURSILLO 
o First in-person ultreya was held on September 13, 2021 and held at Our Lady of 

Lourdes in Enola.  The next Ultreya will be held on October 11, 2021 at Our Lady 
of Lourdes in Enola. 

o Terri DiBacco is working on ultreyas in other areas around the diocese and is in 
contact with past Ultreya coordinators about when/if their area ultreya will be going 
back to an in-person event.  

 



 
 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o The first in-person SOL was held on Tuesday, September 21, 2021, at the Diocesan 

Conference Center.  
o The first technique/method rollo was on the Friday Rollos used duriing the 3-Day 

Weekend. 
o The next SOL will be held October 19, 2021 at the Diocesan Conference Center. 

The second day Rollos of the 3-Day weekend will be discussed. 

• COMMUNICATIONS 
o Nothing to report.  

• OTHER BUISINESS 

o Clarification on the role of spiritual advisors on the 3-Day weekend were reviewed. 

The proper protocol for requesting approval of the Secretariat to change any item 

for our Movement, including the 3 Day-weekend, must first be given to the Lay 

Director. The Lay Director will share these requests with the Spiritual Advisors. 

Once a decision has been made, the Lay Director will inform the requester of this 

decision.  

o Request for an additional Priest to be brought in for the Men’s 104th Weekend was 

not agreed to. Bishop Gainer stated that the decision made by the Secretariat 

previously, specifically the Lay Director and Spiritual Advisors, will be up held. 

o Deacon Amarante requested that this decision be accepted by the 4th Day and that 

we, as a Movement, will continue to move forward and not be divided by this 

decision. 

o Next Secretariat meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 2, 2021. The meeting 

will be held in person at the Parish Office at Sacred Heart of Jesus Church in 

Lewistown. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 

Secretary 


